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òIn daylights, in sunsets, In midnights, in cups of coffee. In inch-

es, in miles, In laughter, in strife. In five hundred twenty -five 

thousand, six hundred minutes. How do you measure a year in 

the life?ó (òSeasons of Loveó, Jonathan Lawson- Rent) 

 At the end of this month, it will have been one year since 

my family, and I partnered in ministry with the people of Jesus 

here at Grace United Methodist Church. We have already cher-

ished many memories and experiences together.  We jumped in 

with thrift shops to Christmas in July.  The fall brought back -to

-school experiences, Trunk or Treat, and community dinners.  A 

Community Thanksgiving worship service and then a communi-

ty Thanksgiving feast that then led us to Advent.  Hanging of 

the Greens, town Christmas celebration, and Christmas orna-

ment exchange with a childrenõs play.   

 The new year had us quickly jumping into more commu-

nity dinners, and thrift shops to raise money for mission pro-

jects.  Lent came upon us quickly and then seemed to fly by.  

Before we knew it Holy Week and Easter were happening.  Now 

in the post -Easter time, we prepared for Motherõs Day and then 

Pentecost and Aldersgate with a community event at the park.  

June brings with it a picnic and recognition of graduates, the 

Annual Conference, and lead up to the second annual Christ-

mas in July.  

 I shared a meme on Facebook recently for pastors that 

said òAfter I get through this, I will have some downtimeó.  The 

beauty of church life is that really there is no downtime.  There 

is much need in our community and we the church are called to 

meet those needs.  We have had important mission work by 

providing refreshments at the local Health and Rehabilitation 

home in September. In November a group made table decora-

tions for both the Commonwealth Living retirement community 

and the Health and Rehabilitation home.  There was a back -to-

school breakfast for teachers at Metompkin Elementary School.  
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         Continued from previous page  

 

Multiple donations to local ministries and charities that make a difference in our community.  

Monthly visits to package food at the food bank so it can be given to folks who have less.  A 

group helped at Camp Occohannock on the Bay to erect a new playground.   

 We have loved getting to know this church and its mission in Parksley and across the 

larger Eastern Shore.  While much has been done, there is still much to do.  We are a loving 

caring community of people that seek to òLove one another as Jesus first loved usó.  Now our 

calling is to invite our friends and neighbors to come and experience that love also.   If Grace 

church is going to sustain its mission and ministry we need to be more intentional in inviting 

others to partner with us in ministry.  Great things happen for Godõs kingdom when we work 

together.  Celebrate a òSeason of Loveó and letõs have an even bigger impact for God in this 

community in the year ahead.   

 

         Grace Upon Grace,  

         Pastor Bill  

Grace Church started the new year helping at the Foodbank where we packed 264 bags of 

food for distribution. Thanks to everyone who helped on May 5 th , Ester Blake, Connie Taylor,  

Karon Eichelberger, Nancy Matthews, Bill McClung, Breanna Denson, Rick Bull and Don 

Foster   

The first Friday of each month at 10AM, Grace church provides help at the Foodbank in On-

ley, VA.  

Friday June 2 nd will be the next time we are helping at the Food Bank, please consider help-

ing.   Contact Johanna at the Church office or Bill Cheesman if you can help or come by the 

Foodbank at 10 AM.  

GRACE HELPS AT FOODBANK  

By: Bill Cheesman  
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As many of us have experienced, the cost of many things has 

increased lately.  This includes mailing out newsletter.  July 

issue of the Grace newsletter will be the last one mailed out.  

As August is a slower month in the life of the church, we 

will not have an edition for that month. In September, we 

will have a quarterly newsletter available for the months of 

September, October and November by email, on the website 

or  you can come by the church and pick up a copy. Next 

year, 2024, the newsletters will be done quarterly and dis-

tributed this way as they will be available in the narthex on 

Sundays. We will also continue our weekly email update.  If you are not able to receive the 

newsletter electronically or by pick up, please let us know and we will work out another way to 

get it to you.  

December will have its own newsletter as a special holiday edition along with the special insert 

of the budget and officers. We may mail that one but that will be determined at a later date.   

If you would like the newsletter emailed to you please call the church office at 757 -665-4783 or 

email: graceesumc@gmail.com.  

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER BEGINNING IN SEPTEMBER  

WORSHIP SERVICE AND 

CHURCH PICNIC  

June 4, 2023  

at the home of Revell and Lisa Lewis  

We will have worship service at 10AM 

with the picnic following.  

 

Everyone is asked to bring a covered 

side dish. Please contact Terry Taylor at 

757-665-6266 to let her know what you would like to bring.  
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NEWS & NOTES  

Congratulations to the following graduates  

who are part of the Grace family!  

 
Karis Taylor graduates kindergarten from Accawmacke Ele-

mentary School and will pursue higher education in the first 

grade. She is the daughter of Troy Taylor and the grand-

daughter of Terry Taylor.  

Jorja Lynne Simpson graduates from Arcadia High School.  

She is the granddaughter of Martha Simpson.  

Olivia Holmes graduates from Dominion High School in 

Sterling, VA. She is the granddaughter of Ann Blake Holmes.  

Russell Parks receives a Home School certificate and will 

attend Eastern Shore Community College in the Fall. He is 

the son of Leslie Taylor and the grandson of Terry Taylor.  

Anna Gray Hester graduates from Christopher Newport 

University. She is the daughter of Frank and Margaret Wil-

liam Hester and granddaughter of John T. Williams, Sr.  

William Parks receives an Associateõs Degree from Eastern Shore Community College. He is 

the son of Leslie Taylor and the grandson of Terry Taylor.  

WORSHIP WEDNESDAY  

By: Pastor Bill  

 Our Wednesday night worship services will 

be suspended for the summer. This decision was 

made for a variety of reasons. The air conditioning 

in the chapel is currently not able to be run. There 

are a variety of upcoming activities that are proving 

to make Wednesday nights difficult for the moment.  

Our attendance numbers have been much smaller 

as of late.  Plus many folks will be taking vacations 

or out -of-town trips.  So we will take a summer 

break and resume in some form in the Fall.   



 

PAGE 5 N O T E S  F RO M  G R AC E  JUNE 2023  
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STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR WHOLE LIFE  

Before you read further, stop and list the top five things you value 

most in life? Then rank them by importance. Go!  

All done?  

If youõre like most people, your top-five list includes family, health, 

time, God, friends, job, home or community. Does money even show 

up? For many of us, it doesnõt, and yet most of church talk about 

òstewardshipó involves how we use our gifts of money.  

Yes, we are òstewards,ó or caretakers of the material wealth with 

which God has blessed us, but we are also responsible for nourishing 

and cherishing all the OTHER blessings that God has put into our 

lives. That goes especially for the things we value most.  

Now refer back to your top -five list. For each, consider these questions:  

¶ Why is this item in the top five?  

¶ How well am I caring for this?  

¶ Am I treating it as one of the most valuable items in my life? Why or why not?  

¶ How could I care even more for this item?  

¶ How would God want me to care for this, and why?  

¶ How would my life change if I really cherished and nourished this gift?  

Being a good steward of all the blessings and opportunities God gives to us opens our lives to 

the full joy and potential that God intends for us. How can you be a better steward of what God 

has given you?   

Rob Blezard  

 

Copyright É 2022, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Rev. Blezard serves as pastor of St. Paulõs Lu-

theran Church, Aberdeen, MD, and as content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org . 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY  

Work days for  Christmas in July  are sched-

uled for Wednesday mornings in June.   If 

you would like to help with small projects 

in preparation for the July event, please 

come to LeeMont Hall on Wednesdays from 

9:30AM until noon.   If you have questions, 

please call Lisa Lewis at 757 -442-0708.  

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
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NEWS & NOTES  

CHRISTMAS QUILT RAFFLE  

 

Festive Handmade Cotton 

Patchwork 60ó x 60ó  

------------  

Raffle Tickets  

$2 each or 3 for $5  

-----------  

Drawing at Christmas in 

July 11:30 am, Saturday, 

July 15  

 

You do not have to be present to win!  

 

Grace United Methodist Church  

18484 Wilson Avenue Parksley, VA 23421  

All proceeds will be used for the continuing mission, nurture and out-

reach programs at Grace UMC.  

Quilt finishing by Local Color Studio  

 

**Tickets are available in the church office or contact Terry Taylor at 

757-665-6266 if you would like to purchase or sell tickets.  


